

Dear Child Care Provider,

Please read below for information on additional payments you will see starting in January, 2024 for reimbursement for December care month.

Senate Bill (SB) 140 approved a monthly, per-child "Cost of care" plus payment to help supplement subsidized child care reimbursement. Please see below for details from Child Care Bulletin No. 23-37:

Pursuant to SB 140 and WIC Sections 10277.1 and 10277.2, all types of child care providers will receive a monthly, per-child payment intended to supplement subsidized child care reimbursement. Payments to child care providers shall begin on January 1, 2024, beginning with service month December 2023. Payments will continue through service month May 2025 with final payments made in June 2025. Providers shall receive payments for any timesheets covering service months December 2023 through May 2025 if they are submitted in any month beginning January 2024 and ending June 2025. The amount per child varies based on the county where the family child care provider is located and the assigned "region."

Northern: Alpine, Amador, Butte, Calaveras, Colusa, Del Norte, El Dorado, Glenn, Humboldt, Lake, Lassen, Mendocino, Modoc, Mono, Nevada, Placer, Plumas, Shasta, Sierra, Siskiyou, Sutter, Tehama, Trinity, Tuolumne, Yolo, Yuba

Northern region per-child plus rates are:

Licensed Family Child Care Providers: \$141

• Centers: \$141

License-Exempt Providers: \$99

Thank you for all your hard work for children and families in Humboldt County.

Sincerely, Changing Tides Family Services Staff

Kerry Venegas, Executive Director